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3 October, 2002

K. Sword Gusmao.
PO Box 3,

Dili, 

Timor Lorosa'e

.

Dear Bob, Thank you very much for your recent letter and the detailed listing of the goods which and our 2/2nd Commando friends have gathered for the Alola Foundation. I had a phone call from George Garton today to say that the container will be arriving in Dili later this month, so we look forward to receiving the goods all of which look to be most useful items and will be distributed to the most needy organisations and individuals in the more remote parts of East Timor. I have received requests for goods from a number of schools in the Same district, and the typewriters, stationery, and sports gear in particular, will be very gratefully received, I am sure.

Xanana and I thank you for the good wishes on the birth of our second son, Xay Olok Sword Gusmao. The little chap and his big brother will be accompanying me on a visit to Australia later this month where I have a number of speaking engagements and fund raising events to participate in.

My sincere thanks once again to you, to Keith Hayes and to all of your colleagues for your ongoing support and collaboration.

A warm embrace,

Kirsty Sword Gusmao.

Canossian Sisters College of Balide-Rai-Hun,

Dili, Timor Lorosa'e.
Dear Mr Bob Smith, 

Regard from East Timor

First of all I would like to introduce myself: I'm Sister Guilhermina Marcal, FdCC, Canossian and East Timorese.

With great respect I would like to express my gratitude of thank you for your wonderful gift, which I received four boxes of seeds through kindness of Mr. MIKE GALLAGHER.

The gift was wonderful and it is very useful. I had distributed it immediately for people in different districts especially in those places where are available for growing up vegetables.

With great hope I'm waiting for your next help. Especially now I'm preparing a simple program for International Children Year conclusion which it is going to be happened in 2002-12-27. And I'll invite 1000 children for that celebration. My objective to make meaningful and visible the International Children year and also to educate them how is good and how is lovely to be gather as a family.

Once again wishing you all the best and waiting for your visit to East Timor.

With respect and prayers,

Sr Guilhermina Marcal, FdCC

R.N. Smyth, Independent Trust Fund,

 Nedlands, WA.

Sister Guilhermina

Canossian Sisters

Dili.

Dear Sister, 

Vegetable Seeds for Distribution East Timor.

Our 2/2nd Commando Association Independent Trust was formed some 11 years ago. It recognises the invaluable help of the indigenous people of East Timor to our members during the World War II Japanese occupation. Without that help few of our members would have survived.

Owing to certain shipments of goods not being received by addressees and combined with reports of insecurity at the waterfront etc we decided to concentrate our major expenditure on a vegetable seed programme.

4000 packets were distributed by Australian Army personnel to villages spread along the Western border.

An emergency withdrawal occurred unfortunately before we received more than meagre reports. For example: Which varieties can be excluded to reduce the range from 14 to 8 or even 6?

Do any fail germination?

The following delivery of 2000 packets stalled due to regrettable circumstances. We acknowledge and appreciate the prompt action of Mike Gallagher in retrieving the shipment and arranging for you organisation to kindly take on the assignment of care and distribution.

It is desirable that the packets be distributed to ensure as wide a spread as possible without payment or favour and particularly that they are not hoarded by village chiefs or head men.

Following feedback information and your acceptance of arrangements, we can forward a further delivery.

Our original plan was to approach a potential large donor to supplement our funding of sufficient packets to blanket a large part of East Timor. Unfortunately the frustrating delays in responses over 18 months has not given us a very good record of performance to approach that key donor.

(Supplier YATES assures us the seeds have a shelf life of 3 years.)

Sister Guilhermina, we appreciate and thank you for your good assistance. We wish you well in your pursuit of good health and happiness for the less fortunate but courageous peoples of East Timor.

Most sincerely, Bob Smyth.

R.N. Smyth, Nedlands, WA.

Sister Guilhermina,

Dili.

Dear Sister, Thank you for your letter received by fax via our good friend Mike Gallagher. We are delighted that you have effected final distribution of the seeds, which had been frustrating our activities.

We will send you the remaining 2000 seed packets as soon as reasonably safe freight arrangements can be made. We have the liberty in enclosing a map of East Timor and would be grateful if you could, in the future, return it showing a shaded area which would approximate areas covered by seed distribution.

Also the seed varieties which could be eliminated in future to reduce to 8 rather than 14.

International Children's Year Conclusion 27 December 2002.

We are working on a consignment of cartons of clothing, which will include childrenswear and hope it can be shipped in time, and will keep you advised.

Our best wishes,

Sincerely, 

Bob Smyth.
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INDEPENDENT TRUST FUND.

Mike Gallagher is the Northern Territory Government representative for East Timor. He is in frequent contact with Sister Guilhermina, leader of the charitable organisation Canossian Sisters (of the Poor). Mike kindly agreed to my request to communicate with the Canossian Sisters via his phone and FAX facilities.

We have been concerned regarding safe and prompt delivery of items sent to Dili.

George Garton of Lions International received a Dili instruction that all medical/hospital items had to be addressed to Health dept.

Some months later, after many failed attempts to retrieve empty containers which cost $1,600 each, he was told only new hospital beds and equipment would be received. "Too busy" to advise containers were still on the wharf - demurrage US $25 per day each! A report since advises 1 of 3 containers has been approved "contents distributed".

Our rotary hoe is yet to appear, according to Bruce Lynn of East Timor Logistics to whom it is addressed. It is finally destined for Chris Walsh who is managing the villagers silk worm farm development near Bacau.

VEGETABLE SEED PACKETS.

Following Sister Guilhermina's report of distribution of the last 2,000 we have delivered the fourth box of 2,000 to Kwinana. It is scheduled to leave on December 9th and we will be tracking it as closely as possible to ensure safe delivery on arrival at Dili. Other goods delivered later will be included.

George advises that consequent on Bali bombing, a lot of people have returned from Dili to Australia with some doubt about going back.

Many thanks and appreciation to the many donors to the fund, all of which details are acknowledged in the Courier.

Bob Smyth. 22.11.02.
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